
November 2024 Zimbabwe Newsletter 
 

Greetings in the Wonderful Name of Jesus Christ. 
 
Below is the Sheppard’s November 2024 Zimbabwe Newsletter. 
 
Oh My Goodness, We have had such a busy month since we have been back from 
Botswana. 
 
From October 28. 2024 to November 4, 2024 we were at the ALL REGIONAL  
SOUTH AFRICA CONFERENCE 

 
 
 
On Sunday November 10, 2024 Bro. and Sis. Sheppard had Service at The Gospel 
Lighthouse Church in Bulawayo, Zimbabwe. 
Pastor Sithabisiwe Pilime was unable to attend due to a funeral, But The Spirit of 
God moved throughout The Whole Service and did the Preaching.  Oh What a 
Mighty Move of God it Was.  

 



On November 17, 2024 Bro. and Sis. Sheppard had Service at The Gospel 
Lighthouse Church in Bulawayo, Zimbabwe with Pastor Sithabisiwe Pilime who 
spoke on “The Old Landmarks” Proverbs 22:28 and Isaiah 54:10.  What a Powerful 
Message and Service it was. 
 

 
 
 
On November 24, 2024 Bro. and Sis. Sheppard had Service at The Gospel 
Lighthouse Church with Pastor Sithabisiwe Pilime in Bulawayo, Zimbabwe.   
Bro. Sheppard Preached on “Jesus Came To Love and To Save Us” John 3:16-19. 
When We have Faith In His Name, We Have The Right To Miracles In The Name of 
Jesus. 
Then, we had a Prayer Service in The Alters.  What An Awesome Time in The Holy 
Ghost We Had. 

 
 
 
During the Day, and throughout the rest of the weeks, we had been Teaching at 
The Bible College and Preparing for the Finals.   



 
We also Taught LIFE IN FOCUS and gave Certificates to the Following: 
Superintendent Rev. Clifford Makandise, Director Rev. Chris Riyacha of Cowdry 
Park, Pastor Mthokozisi Gwebu of Matopos, Secretary Sis. Gracious Mathe,  
December we will be going out to KweKwe and Gweru and hopefully 
Mashonaland West.  Please Keep Zimbabwe in your Prayers for a Mighty Revival. 
 

 
 


